
To our friends and gospel partners,

We are deeply thankful for your faithful prayers and partnership in the work God has called us to here in Honduras. Your
encouragement and support have been an essential part of every soul reached and every step forward in ministry.

Recently, we were blessed to host a visiting group from two churches in Ohio. Together with our local church plants, they
worked tirelessly to organize and run a soccer clinic at three different churches. Each event included soccer training
drills for kids and teens, followed by a scrimmage game. At the close of each clinic, we gathered the young people
together, and one of the young men from the visiting group shared the gospel while I translated. We praise God that
several young people made a public profession of faith in Christ and are already being discipled in their local churches!
We are always grateful for visiting groups who come not merely to see the mission field, but to serve wholeheartedly and
share the love of Christ with the Honduran people.

In recent weeks, some health concerns have arisen in our family that require attention in the United States. After much
prayer and counsel, we believe it is wise to take a short furlough in the coming months to seek necessary care. We desire
to be good stewards of the health God has given us so that we can continue serving Him effectively for many years to
come.

While this is not a break from ministry, our hearts and focus remain on the work here, and we ask you to pray for:

Wisdom for the doctors and for us
Strength and full recovery
Continued fruit in the ministry during our absence

We see this as part of God’s plan to prepare us for the next season of service. Your ongoing prayers mean more to us than
we can express, and we are confident that the Lord will use even this time for His glory and the furtherance of the
Gospel.

If you have any additional questions or concerns, you can reply to this email or contact me directly at this temporary US
phone number: (404) 716-3618.
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